



I. Choose the word that has different sound in the underlined part.

1. A. accident B. cookies C. traffic D. carry
2. A. entered B. loved C. kicked D. discovered
3. A. moving B. romantic C. exciting D. frightening

II. Choose the word with a different stress pattern.

4. A. construct B. horror C. pancake D. sausage
5. A. highlight B. regard C. critic D. circle

III. Choose the best answer.

6. He is driving his car too fast but he is not wearing his _____.
A. seatbelt B. helmet C. hat D. coat
7. The little boy is walking at the side of the road towards a zebra _____.
A. passing B. crossing C. taking D. doing
8. Why should pedestrians wear light colored _____ in the dark?
A. gloves B. hats C. clothes D. jeans
9. The film is a big _____ because the audience enjoy it a lot.
A. failure B. start C. finish D. success
10. The film is based on a book that was _____ fifteen years ago.
A. read B. opened C. written D. closed
11. They haven't _____ which film to see tonight.
A. decided B. wanted C. liked D. watched
12. People wear beautiful _____ and parade through the streets during the festival in this country.
A. jeans B. gloves C. boots D. costumes
13. The festival _____ place every two years.
A. takes B. happens C. has D. holds
14. During Tet holiday, we _____ our houses with apricot or peach blossoms.
A. decorate B. make C. build D. close
15. Tom _____ eat so many lollipops. It's bad for his teeth.
A. should B. must C. shouldn't D. can't



IV. Write the correct form of the word given.

16. Young and inexperienced _____ are the most likely to have an accident. (DRIVE)
17. When young male drivers have their friends in the car, their driving usually becomes _____. (BAD)
18. We _____ to move to a bigger house last month. (DECISION)
19. The film was so interesting that Peter saw it from _____ to the end. (BEGIN)
20. _____ voluntarily contribute their money and other things to celebrate the festival together.
(VILLAGE)

V. Listen and decide if each statement is true or false or not given.

21. Garret A. Morgan lives in a rich family since he is born.
22. He is famous all over the world for his imagination.
23. In 1901, he sells the idea of a special belt at the price of \$150.
24. When Morgan witnesses the car accident of his mother, he thinks of a traffic light.
25. Morgan spends the amount of money from selling the idea of traffic light on an abroad trip.

VI. Read the passage and choose the best answer to each of the following questions.

The Pacific Rim Whale Festival

Every year, about 20,000 grey whales swim past the west coast of Vancouver Island. The whales travel from Mexico to the Arctic and back again. The whole trip is about 16,000 kilometres. Every March, the people who live around the Pacific Rim National Park have a festival to celebrate the whales' journey. The festival is the Pacific Rim Whale Festival. The whales travel very close to the shore as they swim north. This allows people to gather together to watch the whales from land and from boats.

Nanaimo Bathtub Race

On the east coast of Vancouver Island, you can see people moving through the water in a strange type of boat. In the Nanaimo Bathtub Race, all the boats are made from bathtubs. The city of Nanaimo is home to the oldest and most famous bathtub boat race in the world. Today, Nanaimo World Championship Bathtub Race is a serious sport that attracts many racers and visitors from around the world.

26. How many grey whales swim near Vancouver Island every year?

- A. 15,000 B. 16,000 C. 20,000 D. No one knows.

27. Where do the grey whales start their annual trip?

- A. Vancouver Island B. the Arctic
C. somewhere in the open ocean D. Mexico

28. According to the reading, why is it easy for people to see the whales?

- A. The people use binoculars.
B. The whales swim close to land.
C. The people are also swimming in the water.
D. They fly over the whales in helicopters.

29. Where does the Nanaimo Bathtub Race happen?

- A. Far off the north coast of Vancouver Island.
B. On the South Shore of Vancouver Island.
C. On the west side of Vancouver Island.
D. On the east side of Vancouver Island.



30. What is special about every boat in the race?

- A. Each boat can carry three people.
- B. Every boat is made from a bathtub.
- C. Every boat gets a safety inspection.
- D. All the boats have sails.

VII. Read the letter and choose the best answer to fill in each blank.

Dear Mark,

How are you? I'm writing to tell you about the great film I (31) _____ last Saturday at the cinema. I went to see Titanic with some friends. Titanic is a romantic film, which was directed (32) _____ James Cameron. It stars Leonardo DiCaprio and Kate Winslet. The film is about the sinking of the ship Titanic on its first voyage. The main characters are Jack Dawson and Rose DeWitt Bukater. (33) _____ they are from different social classes, and Rose is already engaged, they fall in love. I won't tell you what happens in case you want to watch it! Titanic received a lot of positive reviews because the plot is moving and, the acting is excellent. The special effects, visuals, and music are also incredible. I think it is worth (34) _____.

What about you? What type of films do you like? Have you been to (35) _____ cinema lately? What did you see? Write back and tell me.

Yours,

Nick

- | | | | |
|-----------------|--------------|------------|-------------|
| 31. A. see | B. am seeing | C. saw | D. was seen |
| 32. A. by | B. with | C. from | D. as |
| 33. A. Because | B. However | C. Despite | D. Although |
| 34. A. to watch | B. watching | C. watch | D. watched |
| 35. A. a | B. an | C. the | D. x |



VIII. Complete each of the following sentences using the cues given.

36. She/ participate/ Boryeong Mud Festival/ three/ year/ ago.

=>

37. Mud Festival/ take place/ July/ every year/ Boryeong town, Korea.

=>

38. It/ be/ originally/ provide people/ cosmetics/ use/ mud/ area.

=>

39. Participate/ festival, people/ have/ great excuse/ get dirty/ have fun.

=>

40. Participants/ immerse themselves/ nutrient-rich mud/ mud pool.

=>